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PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
Wednesday 2nd July 2014 @ 5.30pm

Present

Dr Tom Weake - GP
Miss Liz Wilson – Practice Manager
Miss Caroline Moyses – QoF Facilitator
Mr Paul Hanage – PPG Member
Mr Laverne Caddy – PPG Member
Apologies

Mrs Karen Beckett – PPG Member
Mr Phil Carson – PPG Member
The minutes of the previous meeting were distributed with the agenda for this evening.  
Matters arising - Karen Beckett would be happy to receive email copies of the minutes for the meetings and reply with her suggestions if we are happy for her to do so.  Her input would be valued and we will continue with this.  Her last email suggested that we make patients aware of the parking restrictions in the car park before attending for appointments; this is already in place and staff are reminded to mention this when booking appointments.  The GP’s are flexible in that they are happy to see patients who have encountered problems parking but do not wish to advertise this as there is the risk of other patients then using this as an excuse if they are late for their appointment!
PPG Budget - Liz informed the group that we have £338 in the PPG fund which has been accrued from the private advertising slots on the TV advertising stations in both waiting rooms.  This money is available for the group to spend as they wish.  Liz put forward a suggestion of a coffee machine for patients.  A company is happy to install this if we arrange to cover the cost of installation only.  It will incur no running costs.  It was agreed that this was a good idea and Liz to contact the company for further details, contract and ?revenue from the takings.  Notice to say that the service is to be provided by Lander PPG to be added to the machine when up and running.  Waiting room blood pressure monitors are also a suggestion for future funds when available.  These seem to be very popular in other practices.  Mr Caddy asked about defibrillator machines – we have these at the Practice already.  A water cooler machine was also suggested.  Liz says these are around £1000 per year to run.  This cost is too high to be met by the PPG. A bottled water vending machine is available on floor 1. 
Email address - The direct email for the PPG group is now up and running: LanderPPG@cornwall.nhs.uk.  This email has been advertised throughout the surgery and on the website/Facebook pages.  It was decided that initially this would be managed by Liz and Caroline and important matters could be forwarded to the PPG group when necessary.
New members – suggestions on how to increase the members in the group were discussed.  We need to have a fair representation of the patient list.  Website usage has seen a great increase over the past few months with the introduction of booking online appointments etc.  We are reaching more people through the website than before.  The PPG information has been advertised in both waiting rooms (poster form) and an insert has been placed in the new patient leaflet for all newly registered patients.  Details of the group are on the surgery website and Facebook page.  Suggestion was made by the group that we could advertise this on the TV advertising media in the waiting rooms.  Liz to contact the company with a notice for them to include.  Suggestion was also made to contact the ‘virtual group’ to see if there is any interest in joining.  Caroline to arrange a newsletter to send to them.
Moving on – to decide on our areas of priority it was decided to run the same survey as last year.  This would help us with comparison over past years.  Extra questions to be added to the survey:

What additional services/clinics would you like to see at the Practice?

Would you be interested in joining the PPG?

Would you be interested in becoming involved in fundraising for the Practice?

What would you like the PPG to provide for patients when they are considering their budget spend?

Caroline to put the survey together and aim to run this over an 8 week period.  Surveys to be available at reception and on the website.  Mr Caddy suggested that it would be an idea for someone to speak with the patient when they are completing the survey.  This is something we have done in the past but unfortunately do not have any spare staff time for this at present.  An idea for future surveys would be to use PPG members for this if willing.
Other business

· core hours were discussed within the group and the changes within the GP contractual arrangements.  We already provide extended hours surgeries, early mornings and late evenings.  Mr Hanage said that perhaps this could be advertised more – Caroline to do this.
· suggestion of ‘Friends of Lander Medical Practice’ fundraising group was made.  On collating the data from the survey we will see what response we receive and look into this again at the next PPG meeting.

· private services – 3Spires are now offering private laser services to attract income to the Practice.  Dr Weake said that this is something that they would not like to consider at Lander as the GP’s wish to work within the NHS arena.  Other services have been available at the Practice but we found these were not time or cost effective.
Date of next meeting: Wednesday 1st October 2014

MEETING CLOSED: 6.45pm

Minutes by Caroline Moyses
Following on from meeting:

Kate Trewhella & Margaret Estlick have shown an interest in joining the PPG group; Caroline to invite to next meeting.
Following the advertisement of the PPG we have now had 7 other requests to join; Caroline to invite to next meeting.
